
Reference: FS425434233

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/0902/FUL

Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with

floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,

new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By

Name: Ms. Geraldine Cox

Address: 52 Chertsey Court Clifford Avenue East Sheen London SW14 7RD

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: Chertsey Court is situated in an unprecedented position in the borough; it is the only junction where two
strategic roads cross - the A316 and the South Circular A205. 

The traffic and noise at Chertsey Court was always unbearable but has worsened due to the closure of Hammersmith
Bridge. 

There is ONLY ONE ROAD with access to the new development site - and we live on it. 

Large lorry access for the development will only be possible over Chiswick Bridge. Excavation and building lorries will
have to circle Chertsey Court to get access to the site, increasing the volume of idling traffic outside our windows because
of the traffic flow problems with the railway crossings and Barnes Terrace. 

We residents are not against redevelopment, but we do object to Application B for the secondary school. 

As parents in the community, we are aware of falling numbers of children in our primary schools and are happy with the
selection of secondary schools available to us; we have no problem placing our children . 

We are also aware that the majority of traffic to and from the site will be to the school, which will further increase the
already dangerous pollution levels around Chertsey Court. We justifiably fear for our asthmatic children since the inquest
findings into the death of Ella Kissi-Debra, who lived on the South Circular and suffered a fatal asthma attack. A BBC
Inquest Report Form 2018 details this and blames unlawful pollution. 

We believe relocating Thompson House primary school to the site, as on the original plan, would dramatically lesson the
overall pollution levels for Chertsey Court.The relocation would give Mortlake Green back to the community as the
children would have outside space within their school, and it would remove the dangers the level crossing poses at drop
off and pick up times .


